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¶ President's Report 

¶ Tree Planting takes root 

¶ Membership - It's Our Priority 

¶ Meet Michelle! 

¶ Timor Leste Project Gets Foundation 

Funding 

¶ New District Website launched 

¶ Rosters & More 

In this issueé 

TAKE ACTION:  www.glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Meetings 
 Tuesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club 

489 Glenferrie Road 

Kooyong  Vic  3144 

Melways Map 59 Ref C3 

 

     Bookings & Apologies 
Contact Bob Carey: 

attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Please be sure to let Bob Carey know by the 

Monday lunchtime before the meeting if you are 

unable to attend. 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
JULY 15TH, 2018 
 

 
Rotary International President Barry Rassin stressed the 
power of Rotaryôs new vision is ñtogether, we see a world 
where people unite and take action to create lasting 
change, across the globe, in our communities, and in 
ourselvesò. To achieve this vision, Rotarians must take 
care of the organisation, ñwe are a membership 
organisation first. And if we want to be able to serve, if we 
want to succeed in our goals, we have to take care of our 
members first.ò  
 
On Tuesday, we had our Information Night where we had 
many guests attending that evening. It was exciting and a 
proud moment because each committee reported their 
achievements and outlined the goals for the new Rotary 
year. Four years ago, I joined Rotary because I had a 
desire to help my community and the world. Four years 
later, I see Rotary differently. Rotary has given me the 
opportunity to lead, manage and organise activities to 
help the community. I have developed new skills and 
made new friends. My perception of Rotary now is, 
Rotarians are not just volunteers, Rotarians are leaders 
with ideas and knowledge who make dreams come true. 
Rotarians are People of Action.     
 
The second thing I would like to encourage members to do 
is to attend the Rotary Club of Hawthorn Birth Trauma 
Forum on Tuesday July 17th. I am convinced that Birth 
Trauma is a very worthy cause for Rotary to support, if 
nothing else than to óbreak the silenceô on a remarkably 
common health issue about which women seem to have 
remained silent.  Statistically, 1 in 8 women suffer injuries 
duri ng childbirth that can last a lifetime. Sometimes these 
are minor and manageable. An important point is that the 
impact of many of these injuries can be minimised by 
timely treatment. Information about this event is at the 
back page of this newsletter. 

Charles Tran  

My first couple of weeks as President 
have been very busy. For the next couple 
of weeks I will be working closely with the 
Membership and Public Relations team to 
create a plan for our yearly membership 
drive.  
 

http://www.glenferrierotary.org.au/
http://www.kooyong.com.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au
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Coming Events 
   

¶ Tuesday July 17th: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: John 
Botham Captain Cole: from Port Phillip Pioneer to Victorian 
Patriarch 

¶ Saturday July 21st: Boroondara Farmers Market 

¶ Tuesday July 24th: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: Phoebe 
Storey Organ Donor Registry 

¶ Tuesday July 31st: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: Elaine 
Pratley Practical Peace at Home and at Work 

¶ Tuesday August 7th: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: Alan 
Chuck 200th Anniversary - Institute of Civil Engineers 

¶ Tuesday August 14th: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Visit of District 
Governor Bronwyn Stevens 

¶ Tuesday August 14th: Club Board Meeting, Kooyong 

¶ Saturday August 18th: Boroondara Farmers Market 

¶ Tuesday August 21st:: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: John 
McMorrow  Australian Rotary Health 

 
Next Meeting - July 17th 2018  
Speaker: John Botham 
"Captain Cole: from Port Phillip Pioneer to Victorian 

Patriarch 

   

                    

 Thanks to the good work of Membership 
Development Director Robert Winspear and his 
team, the club had six prospective members in 
attendance. As a result the meeting effectively 
became a showcase of what Rotary is about, and 
the benefits of Rotary membership to the 
individual and to the community.  
 
President Charles delivered a strong address 
during which he thanked the directors for their 
plans for the year ahead, emphasised the 
importance for the club of substantial 
membership growth. President Charles also 
signalled that the club will actively seek continued 
opportunities for greater collaboration with other 
clubs, particularly those in the Riverside cluster.  
 
The meeting room was abuzz with energy, 
testament to the impact new people bring to the 
club. Congratulations to all who contributed to the 
success of this very stimulating meeting. 
 
 
 

Meeting Attendance Figures  
 
July 11th Number 

Expected 
Number 
Attended 

Difference 

Members 20 19 -1 
Guests 10   8 -2 
Total 30 27 -3 
 
  

MEMBERSHIP TAKES 
CENTRE STAGE AT CLUB 

FORUM 
  MEETING REPORT JULY 1OTH 2018  

John Botham spent a career in the RAF and 
with the Civil Aviation Safety Authority before 
developing an interest in early Victorian 
history. He assisted with the production of La 
Trobeôs Jolimont, A walk round my garden 
(2006) and worked tirelessly thereafter to 
develop an understanding amongst 
government and the public of the heritage 
importance of the La Trobeôs Cottage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cole arrived in Melbourne in 1840 following a 
career in the Royal Navy during the Napoleonic 
Wars, including the sacking of Washington DC. 
He became prominent in Melbourne society 
and his work in building our city has ha d 
lasting impact. To find out why, you will have 
to come to the meeting next Tuesday. You are 
sure to be captivated by this peek into 
Melbourne's past.   
 
 
Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club  
Tuesday July 17th , 2018  
 6:30pm for 7:00pm  

 

The club meeting on 
June 11th was a club 
forum, during which 
directors and officers 
of the club presented 
their plans for the 
year ahead, providing  
members with the 
chance to provide 
input.  

At the club meeting on 
July 17th, John will 
introduce us to a little 
known but significant 
part of the history of 
Marvellous Melbourne.  
 
Captain George Edward 

mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au


 

 

  
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The club's second graduate 
from the Rotary Leadership 
Institute is Charles Tran, 
who was presented with his 
graduation certificate at the 
club meeting on June 12th. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Rotary Leadership 
Institute (RLI) is a series of 
fast-paced, interactive, one-
day courses offered to refine 
a Rotarian's leadership skills 
and increase their base of 
knowledge in Rotary. It is 
geared to Rotarians who 
want to be more 
knowledgeable and effective 
leaders in their Clubs. 
 
RLI courses enhance our 
knowledge, skills, 
understandings and 
behaviours, and introduces 
participants  to alternative 
ways of planning, leading 
others, working as a team, 
managing our clubs and 
telling our stories. It 
prepares for the growth of 
Rotary by investing in the 
development of our people. 
 
If you would like to learn 
more about RLI, please see 
President Charles, or 
Member Development 
Director Robert Winspear.  
 

CLUB MEETING REPORT 
JULY 3RD 2018  
Michelle Boden 
"Member Behind the Badge" 

Michelle is one of those determined people who know 
where they want to be, target their activities towards that 
end and get there. She was born in Shanghai, has three 
siblings and parents who still live in China.  
 
We were fascinated by her decision to leave China in the 
late 1980ôs and come to Australia by herself to further 
her career in mechanical engineering and to undertake 
additional education in that field. Coming from a 
background with different cultural values and norms to 
ours plus a language barrier was, as she commented, a 
rather daunting challenge that she successfully 
surmounted.  
 
Michelleôs career since she left China has been 
punctuated by a couple of periods in which she returned 
to China as part of her work for her Australian employer 
at the time. In addition to gaining further engineering 
qualifications, she also completed an MBA at La Trobe 
University. This was so that she could better understand 
the world of business in general rather than just the 
world of engineering.  She became an Australian Citizen 
in 1994 and her daughter was born in 1999.  
 
During her career, Michelle has spent a considerable 
amount of time in the pulp and paper industry including 
being heavily involved in a ñgreenfieldsò project for 
paper making using recycled paper based products. For 
the last few years she has been working as the regional 
sales manager for the largest maker of ball and other 
types of bearings in the world, as well as other 
metallurgical products.  
 
Our club is enhanced by having members from 
backgrounds and lives that are different from what many 
of us have experienced. I greatly enjoyed her 
presentation. 
 

Michael Hills  

Once again we have been 
privileged to hear one of our 
newer members give us an 
overview of their life, career etc. 
This time it was Michelle Boden 
who joined our club in 2015.  
 

CLUB HAS 
ANOTHER RLI 
GRADUATE! 
Congratulations Charles Tran!! 
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Club members joined with students from Holmsglen  
TAFE and members of the Friends of Gardiners Creek 
Valley to plant four hundred trees, shrubs and grasses at 
Glenburn Bend Park, Glen Iris on Sunday morning. 
Bathed in beautiful sunshine, this glorious park is a credit 
to the Friends  who have worked for the past 26 years to 
restore the park to a natural state. A slice of heaven in the 
heart of the suburbs. Now a sanctuary for native plants 
and birdlife, Glenburn Bend Park is one of those corners 
of Melbourne it is an absolute delight to discover. 
 
The Club provided a Sunday lunch bbq, with gourmet 
sausages and wonderful vegetarian patties , a gift from 
VBK foods who run a stall at the Boroondara Farmers 
Market.  
 
 President Charles thanked all who came out for the 
morning's work and, in particular, a very bi g thank you to 
Lyn Kneale and Liz Andrews for organising the vent. 
 
"This", said President Charles, "is why I joined Rotary"!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   TREE PLANTING TAKES    
   ROOT AT GLENFERRIE 
    SECOND TREE PLANTING EVEN MORE FUN   
    THAN THE FIRST 
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Farmers Market Roster July 21st 2018 

Early Shift  6:30am - 10:00am  
Robert Hogan (Captain), Carol Benson, Ian Dobson, Michael Berry, 

Wayne Worladge, BCF 

Late Shift  10:00am - 1:30pm 
Michael Hills (Captain), Elizabeth Andrews, Chamil Fernando, John 

Suriano, Teresa Liu 

 

Salvation Army Bread Run  

19/7/2018  Liz Andrews Bob Cary 

26/7/2018  Michelle Boden Volunteer Required  

2/8/2018  Don Moore Volunteer Required  

Club Meeting Duty Roster  

 Set up/Down  and 
Welcome 

Cashier Cashier Chair  

17/7/2018  Gary Stoneham Cheryl Pisterman Ian Salek Lyn Spencer 

24/7/2018  Robert Winspear John Suriano Ian Willmott  Cheryl Pisterman 

31/7/2018  Liz Andrews Michael Berry  Carol Benson Wayne Worladge 

           
All rosters for the year are now available in the => Member's Area of the club website.  

Rostered on..... 

 

             East Timor Project Gets Foundation  
                                Green Light              

If you can't fulfil  a duty 
for any reason, please 
find a replacement and 
let the rosterer know. 

The Timor Leste Sanitation Project, led by Rotarians Vijay Susarla (above in Rotary 
garb) and John Walmsley, has received funding approval from The Rotary Foundation 
of Rotary International. T his major step forward will greatly increase funds available to 
the project and expand the number of toilet  blocks the project will install . Bunnings 
Chadstone have donated power tools in an ongoing expression of the support Bunnings 
Warehouse continues to give to community projects. The Rotary Club of Glenferrie is a 
major partner in the consortium of clubs installing water tanks and toilets in 29 schools 
in Timor Leste.  Chamil Fernando is the club's representative on the project team. 
 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/189oYw3weEPoWXjP1VpoWBabShDkHeo3SHeiWLAgRjig/edit?ts=5a58fe2e#gid=2052257325
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kW2eMWD55rgSQhGucH0q4Vo7gkfN8DlAPdlUjeZan58/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T7St3IR3O1cI5luFMr9IvUYl1xuVKOZl39aJv__oMMM/edit
http://glenferrierotary.org.au/index.php?action=members
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                            District Dispatches! 

 New District 9800 Website 

https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/



